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Staffing  
No changes in staffing this month.  
 
 
Budget 
The new Promethean boards have now been installed as has the new speaker in the 
hall… just in time for Christmas.  
 
Given the size of the donation from the Coop I met with the pupil council to see if they 
had ideas for this money. They were very interested in buying some new resources to 
develop the playground. These ideas will be taken forward.  
  
Nursery Build 
The nursery building works are well underway now with the frame now in place.  I have 
visited a number of nursery classes and will be visiting family centres to ensure that 
when the nursery opens we are able to provide a service which is in line with current 
best practice in Early Years.  
 
Other News  
We are getting ready for Christmas with the nativity and Christmas concert rehearsals 
well underway. We are very grateful to friends and family who supported the school for 
the Christmas fayre, and for their very generous donations for the foodbank. It took two 
cars to transport everything that was donated ! 
 
The choir performed on Sunday at Princes’ Square and once again did the school proud. 
They will be performing again in the medical centre next Monday.  
 
 
Fiona MacDonald 
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